
Hugh White Place, corner Furness Cres. and Sinnamon Road, Sinnamon Park  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A section of the parkland in Windermere Estate has recently been named Hugh White Place. 

This commemorates Hugh and Sarah White who had a farm and raised their family in the area 

during the 1920s and 1930s.   

In response to Councillor Matthew Bourke inviting the community to make submissions about 

the name of the park in Windermere Estate that is bordered by Windermere Road, the 

Centenary Suburbs Historical Society proposed that it be called Hugh White Park. The Council 

decision was that the whole park be named Thomas Macleod Park in recognition of the 

pioneering aviation flight by Thomas Macleod (a plaque commemorating this is installed in the 

park). However, the Council also decided to name an area within the park Hugh White Place. 

The selected area is part of the land owned by Hugh White during the 1920s and 1930s.  

More information about Hugh and Sarah White and their family, including later generation's 

connection with Jindalee in its early years, can be read here.  

https://cshsoc.files.wordpress.com/2015/04/hugh-and-sarah-white-article-april-2015.pdf

